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Title:  Durban Volunteers “Rock”! 
 
Cynthia Randina, Hopatcong Superintendent of Schools, Announces –  

 
The Hopatcong Education Association was the proud sponsor of 
the PRIDE Volunteer Luncheon at the Durban Avenue School 
on Thursday, June 2nd. This annual event brings together parent 
volunteers, staff members, administrators, parents and children 
in a very special way.  The theme this year was, “Our 
Volunteers Rock!” In order to follow that, 50’s music played in 
the background while everyone enjoyed “brunch” that morning 
catered by the 3-in-1 Deli in Hopatcong. 
 

Hand-made decorations were made by the students at the Durban Avenue School.  There were thank you cards 
and posters all throughout the library.  This Hopatcong Education Association luncheon demonstrated how 
much we here at the Durban Avenue School appreciate our hard-working and dedicated volunteers.   
 
Of course we also had entertainment supplied to us by our very own music teacher, Mr. Costanzo, and some of 
our very talented students who played instruments for us to enjoy!! Students on the saxophone and drums where 
highlighted this year.  Principal, Mrs. Tracey Hensz spoke to our volunteers about their importance and how 
much we appreciate all of their time and effort.  A special thanks to Mr. Costanzo, Mrs. Dawn Valle-Campo, 
Mrs. Kristine Mendyk, and Mrs. Kristine Kester for all of their hard work and dedication in making this event 
so special!! It was a wonderful time for all!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        Front:  Benjamin Merino, Ellie Prendergast, Alex Visha 
        Back: Brianna Ruud, Jenna Fattorusso, Lindsay Hand, Julian Hernandez, Maxine Coddinton 
                  Mia McLena, and Mr. Costanzo 
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